THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

DATE:

September 17, 2009
TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston

SUBJECT:
Approval of Working Budget

ISSUE:  The Board must approve the 2009-10 Working Budget.

FACTS:  

Revenue


In the General Fund, Fund 1, the Kentucky Department of Education has forwarded a forecast of state SEEK funds for Hardin County.  It is based on the projected increase as provided by the General Assembly and the increase (decrease) in local revenues based on change in property assessments. Due to state revenue shortfall and KDE budget adjustments, the SEEK guaranteed base was frozen at the same rate as FY09. The amount will remain at $3866/ADA.
Local property assessments have increased slightly and the revenue generated will help to pay for the mandated one percent state salary increase.  Currently, the SEEK calculations are based on a projected end of year Average Daily Attendance (ADA) of 13,750 which includes additional students for BRAC.  SEEK allocations are adjusted throughout the year with the final adjustment made in April. The Average Daily Attendance (ADA) figure may be higher or lower for the current school year.    

Key Budget Points 

· The per pupil amount has remained the same as FY09 due to the guaranteed SEEK base not increasing.  The same amount of $135.31 per pupil was allocated to schools. 
· The Transportation Budget has remained about the same as FY09. 

· An amount of $65,343 remains in the 2009-10 roofing budget. Currently $1.9 million has been expended for roof repair and replacement. 
· FY10 budget includes $100,000 for the paving budget.
· The maintenance budget has increased approximately $20,000 for fencing.

· Most programs and departments were not asked to reduce their budgets since we have cut approximately 30% over the last three years.  

· Utilities are expected to rise; however, due to selling Sonora and the efficiency from renovations, we were able to keep the utility budget similar to FY09. 

· Payroll, of course, is the largest addition to the 09-10 budget. The state requires a 1% increase to certified and classified salaries; in addition, HCS schedule also adds 2% to employees with fewer than 21 years experience. The total increase in payroll is approximately $2.1 million dollars.
· Fund 2 Grants were supplemented for FY10 through stimulus money. Approximately $7.6 million dollars was awarded to Hardin County Schools for the FY10 school year. Of this amount, $5 million was to supplement SEEK and will be used for salaries. In addition, $1.65 million was awarded to Special Education allowing general fund salaries to be covered by these funds. Title I monies of $897,987 (50% of award) were allocated to the schools on the same formula as Title I guidelines. In addition, KDE decreased the flexible focus funds by $364,644.13 from the tentative budget allocations.

Fund 2, Grants and Entitlements: Budgets are as close as the information allows at this time.  Award notifications have been received on most of the grant allocations from KDE.  Final numbers should be available before October 1.


Funds 310 and 320, Capital Outlay and Building Funds: Some Capital Outlay and FSPK will be directed to debt service. With North Hardin Renovation, North Middle School, and roofing projects bond sales, most of the funds will be for the district’s bond principal and interest payments. There is approximately $1,250,000 of revenue in Capital Outlay of which $700,000 will be available for an emergency HVAC system at Central Hardin. The remaining balance may be used for property insurance costs ($275,000) and other emergency projects.  


Fund 360, the Construction Fund: Funding will be available for the current construction projects such as North Middle School and North Hardin Renovation. 


Fund 51, Food Service: Operational expenses will increase.  The most significant cost expense will be due to salary increases and the cost of food products.

Fund 52, 55, and 7000, Day Care, TVP, and Scholarship Fund: These will continue the same as the 09-10 year with no significant changes.


Contingency is currently at 3.0%.  The contingency is based upon the total budget in certain funds. The amount budgeted in contingency increased due to stimulus funds increasing overall revenues. 
RECOMMENDATION:  I recommend that the Board approve the 2009-10 Working Budget.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the 2009-10 Working Budget.

